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Problems faced by the Shipping Industry 

15. SHRI SANJAY DALMIA: Will the 
Minister of SURFACE TRANSPORT be 
pleased to state: 

(a) the present and projected share of 
shipping industry in transportation of goods; 

(b) the details of major problems being 
faced by the shipping industry; and 

(c) the steps proposed to be taken to 
resolve the problems? 

THE MINISTER OF SURFACE 
TRANSPORT (SHRI T.G. VENKAT-
RAMAN): (a) About 95% of India's overseas 
trade in terms of volume is moved by sea. 
The present share of the Indian shipping 
industry is around 28.7% (provisional) during 
the year 1994-95 as compared to 33.6% 
during 1993-94. The projected target of 
Indian shipping lines share is 40%. 

(b) and (c) The major problems being faced 
by shipping industry both in Public and 
Private Sector as projected by the Indian 
National Shipowners' Association (INSA) are 
as under:— 

(i) Separate allocation of External 
Commercial Borrowings (ECB) for 
acquisition of ships for boosting of 
National Shipping Tonnage. 

(ii) Enhancement of depreciation from 
20% to 25% of cost of the ships on 
written down value basis. 

(iii) Exemption from interest tax on 
domestic borrowings for acquisition 
of ships. 

(iv) Exemption from customs duty on 
imported spares and stores for use of 
coastal ships. 

(v) Amendment to Section 76 of the 
Merchant Shipping Act to give 
enabling powers to the Director 
General of Shipping to specify 
manning scale ' for different 
categories of ships on the basis of 
various International Convention and 
Practices. 

(vi) Income Tax Relief to Indian Seafarers 
in respect of their earning during their 
service of Articles on Indian ships 
irrespective of the area of operation of 
vessels or period of service. 

This Ministry has been taking up the issues 
with the concerned Ministries. In addition, the 
Government has set up a Committee under the 
aegis of the National Shipping Board to look 
into the various requirements of the shipping 
industry and to furnish their recommendations 
to the Government by October, 1996. 


